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Saint Peter's Square, Sunday, 18 September 2022 

Pope Francis: “I am saddened by the recent fighting between Azerbaijan and Armenia. 

I express my spiritual closeness to the families of the victims, and I urge the parties to 

respect the ceasefire in view of a peace agreement. Let us not forget that peace is 

possible when weapons are silenced and dialogue begins! And let us continue to pray 

for the suffering people of Ukraine and for peace in every land bloodied by war 


